
Newsletter – WC 20th November 2023
Inspiring success through learning, community and faith.

I can do all things through Christ who strengthens me 

– Philippians 4:13
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WE STILL NEED OUTDOOR LIGHTS AND 
CHOCOLATES FOR THE TOMBOLA!

Please see email from Catherine Bargh with all 
information, and contact details if you would like to 

help at all.  We still need help with…
Setting up

Managing the games
Selling raffle tickets

Christmas Market

A massive St John’s well done to all 
our Silverdale Stars this week.

Seb G – CURLEWS
For showing independence and creativity 

when working on his story writing.
Charlie Sc - BITTERNS

For being an excellent role-model and 
always being ready to learn. 

Billy G - HARRIERS
For a mature and sensible attitude in class. 

He has been getting his head down, and 
working hard.

Stars of the Week

Movie Night

We are looking forward to seeing as many children as 
possible tonight to watch ‘The Christmas Chronicles 

2’.  It starts at 6pm.   Children need to bring an empty 
drinks bottle.  Snacks and juice will be provided. 

Tickets cost £3 each, and £2 each for siblings.  Tickets 
are available from the school office

Children in Need

Thank you for all your donations to this 
worthy cause. We raised £56.00. Thank you 
also to everyone who donated to the 
poppy appeal. 

It’s Harriers’ class this week!  Please click 
on the link to gain an insight into what the 
children have been learning in class.  
Please also check out our school Facebook
page.

Class Blogs
Attendance

From 16.11.23 – 23.11.23
Curlews = 88.3%
Bitterns = 88.6%
Harriers = 88.8%

Friday Thought

Be joyful always.  —1 Thessalonians 5:16

Charity of the Year

We have had lots of discussion about this 
with school council.  So far the ideas are…

Growing Well
Alder Hey children’s hospital

School
Riding for the Disabled.

The children will have chance to vote on 
their preference next week.

Farewell Angela

Angela has been at Silverdale St John's for 
just over 22 years.  She is such an intrinsic 

part of school life and school family.  All the 
children love her, as do the staff.  On a 

personal note, Angela has made my start to 
life at school, such a wonderful one.  She is so 
encouraging and kind and has even made me 

my supper on a couple of occasions, when 
she can see I’m tiring!  An awesome lady..

We are having a special assembly for Angela 
next Friday. If any parents would like to make 
a donation, please hand it in to the office, by 
the end of today.  Please also join us in saying 

‘goodbye’.  Angela won't want a fuss, but 
please do make a fuss!  She deserves it.

Christmas Bingo
There will be Christmas Bingo at Silverdale Hotel 
on Friday 8th December at 7pm.  All proceeds to 

go to the school playground project.

https://www.silverdale.lancs.sch.uk/2023/09/22/class-blogs/
https://www.silverdale.lancs.sch.uk/2023/09/22/class-blogs/
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100057281777137
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Inspiring success through learning, community and faith.

I can do all things through Christ who strengthens me 

– Philippians 4:13
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Next week…
27.11.23 – Early Reading training  TAs afternoon 
Class teachers after school
28.11.23 – Miss Sanderson PE Conference
28.11.23 – Year 6 SATs workshop 15:30
29.11.23 – Phonics observations across school
29.11.23 – Last swimming session Y1/2
30.11.23 – Teaching and Learning consultant in 
Bitterns class
30.11.23 – Miss Jackson at Archbishop Hutton PS
30.11.23 – Angela’s last day
01.12.23 – Assembly to celebrate Angela
01.12.23 – Mrs Tetchner training 
01.12.23 – Christmas Markets start 17:00 at 
Silverdale Hotel. Click here for online diary

Thanks to all that helped with the 
Christmas Creative crafts evening on 

Wednesday.  It was a good turn out, and 
lots of lovely decorations and ‘crafty things’ 
were created by some of our mums and the 

children. Thanks to Catherine Bargh and 
Mia Croston for organising this.

Christmas Creative Craft Evening

Pantomime – The Grand 
Theatre

We got there in the end!  Thank you for 
being patient.  We couldn’t get a coach 

initially for this trip, as they were all booked 
out.  

Hence, researching trains.  
That option quickly didn’t feel viable.  Lots 

of parents came forward offering to support 
us with transport (thank you so much to 

those that did)  Thankfully, we have now got 
a solution.  Travellers’ choice coach hire 

have had a cancellation and have given us a 
discount for a return journey.  

Phew!

Primary/Nursery Admissions

Has your child turned 3 this term?  We have 
spaces available in Nursery starting after 

Christmas.  Please come and have a look around 
our wonderful provision or contact the office for 

a booking form. The application process for 
primary school places for September 2024 is now 
open. Tours are still available during the school 

day, please ring to book. To apply use this online 
form, please click here. Primary applications close 

on 15th January2024..

Workshops
Thanks to all those who attended the phonics 
workshop on Tuesday.  Resources for this can 
be found here.  Year 6 parents can enjoy an 
information evening with Miss Jackson on 

Tuesday at 15:30 in Harriers’ class.

Elf Run

Thanks to Michelle for sharing lots of 
information about this very worthy cause, 

this morning.  The children are bringing 
home sponsor forms for the Elf Run today.  

You can make a donation or sponsor per lap.  
The Elf Run will be on Friday 8th December in 

the morning from 10:30.  
All welcome to come and watch.  

Mince pies available.

Church News

St John’s church is holding a ‘toy service’ on the 
10th December, and is asking families to bring a 
brand-new toy in a gift bag (unwrapped). To 
help you decide what gift to buy, from 
November 26th in St John’s Church there will 
be a tree with stars. On each star there will be 
a type of gift and the age range.

Week 2  WC 27.11.23

Lunches

Well done to some of our Reception Year 1 and 
Year 2 children.  They were 4 in the Multiskills 

tournament on Tuesday at Carnforth High 
School

Sporting opportunities

https://www.silverdale.lancs.sch.uk/noticeboard/calendar/
https://www.lancashire.gov.uk/children-education-families/schools/apply-for-a-school-place/apply-online-for-a-school-place/
https://www.silverdale.lancs.sch.uk/noticeboard/




An insight to a week 
in the life of…


